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Grace O’Neill

ByrneWallace Traineeship Programme

Re: Traineeship Programme

To whom it may concern,

I would like to apply for the Traineeship position advertised on your website. After reading an overview
of the job description and the expectations of this position, I believe I possess many of the skills this job
requires.

After much research of the description of this job vacancy, I believe that I am well equipped for this role.
Upon my research into this company, I learnt that involvement and volunteering in the local community is
an essential component of ByrneWallace beliefs. I stand with this idea, having spent years volunteering
for my local Gaelic team in New York, coaching young girls and helping organize charity events to
support Irish Culture abroad. Additionally, volunteering for the Irish Emerald Isle in New York, taking
part in the Christmas 'shoebox’ appeal to raise money and essential supplies for those in need during the
Christmas period. Within college, being a part of the ELSA Society has shown me a strong sense of
community, taking part in Law Career Fairs, weekly meetings and social evenings, and networking events
to help students with any questions they may have about law or specifically our society. Additionally, I’ve
had the opportunity to read the ByrneWallace 2025 Budget Briefing; Mortgage Interest Tax Relief
sparked my attention, due to the ongoing and increasing housing crisis in Ireland. This tax relief extension
for those who qualify is extremely beneficial financially and something I find very important.

I feel I would be well suited to this position because of my current skill set as well as my determination to
learn more. I believe the qualities I possess such a strong leadership, and my goal-oriented attitude will
help me in this role. My experience with different law societies throughout my college career has
equipped me to handle real challenges and experiences with working different groups of people. I
consider myself to be resilient, having the abilities to overcome barriers and adapt to changes and
problems as they arise, allowing me to succeed in this position.

I would greatly appreciate the opportunity to be considered for this role and believe that upon my
selection I can be a huge addition to the team.

Yours sincerely,

Grace O’Neill

GRACE O’NEILL




